FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE MINUTES - MARCH I7, 2022
The meeting was called to order by President Ann Hall at I2:00PM followed by the pledge of alligence. All officers in attendance.

Secretary's report was given, a motion to accept it by Frieda Smith seconded by Bev Peterson. Motion passed.

Treasurer's report was given with an ending balance of \$1,197.04. Motion was made by Pat Shingledecker and seconded by Marsha Benedict, motion passed. Nancy also mentioned the bank sent a letter stating there would be a \$10 charge from the bank if our balance goes below \$1,000.00.

Gail Kantz our Tuesday manager reported Marie VanderWerf's team with 20 wins Susan Sibiski's team with 20 wins Genny Genest's team with II wins Gail Kantz's team with 9 wins.

Marsha Benedict our Thursday manager reported Marianne Todd's team with 22 wins Pat Shingledecker's team with 18 wins Ann Hall's team with 17 wins Bev Peterson's team with 12 wins

Ellie Johnson our Social Director reported If you want to go to the Port St Lucie play, "Grease" on June 18,2022, she needs the money, \$20, by April 15, 2022. She also said the club has raised \$520 for our Christmas project but we need \$750 for the 5 children, so if you have not yet donated you can bring it to the banquet or to her when she is at work in the information center,

Thursday, Friday nights or Saturday. The same people Marsha Benedict, Ann Hall, Gail Kantz, Cindy Thomas and Tammy Gibson will get the presents.

FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE MINUTES - MARCH 17, 2022 page 2

The April luncheon is scheduled at the Elliott Museum on April II, 2022, which is a Monday, they are closed on Mondays, so she asked if we could change the date. Pat Shingledecker made a suggestion to change the day to Tuesday the I2th, everyone was in agreement, so our next luncheon will be Tuesday, April I2, at the Elliott Museum at I2:30PM. If you want to go thru the museum you can do that after the luncheon, there are coupons in the Entertainment Book.

Our Sunshine lady, Marion Lloyd, said she sent cards for the March birthday's to Cindy Thomas, Bev Peterson, Loree Benedict, Joan Dumais and Jane Van Noord. We all sang Happy Birthday to the March birthday ladies.

Bev Peterson our Spring Festival chairperson said you can still buy tickets from the Gathering Grill today for the St. Patricks dinner for \$12 Richie will be entertaining under the tent tonight starting at 6:30 PM. Bev also said if you are working at the festival you will get 5 tickets the day you work, as a thank you for working. If you don't know your time to work there is a list on the front table.

Pat Shingledecker reminded us of our annual banquet at Gigi's next Friday, March 25, at noon, as the restaurant is opening special for our group. There will be a 50/50 raffel and some gift certificates. A massage therapy session, \$25 form Gigi's, and \$25 from the Gathering Grill. So bring money. There will also be a cash bar, no credit cards for wine etc.

There was a discussion for a standing rule for absenteeism,

"Regular player that misses more than 3 consecutive time will be replaced permanently by the sub with the highest seniority for that year" Much discussion followed, illness, death, or other reasonable reason and will that person be able to return the following season,... it was decided to Table it until next November's meeting so the wording can be Fixed.

No nominations for officers the present officers have a 2 year term. This is their first year.

Ann Hall and Marsha Benedict have purchased name tags to be used next season. It was asked if we could have name tags at the banquet, too. That will be donel No other business. Pat Shingledecker made a motion to adjourn the meeting Marianne Todd seconded it.

Masting adjourned at 12:25 PM.

Meeting adjourned at I2:35 PM Respectfully submitted,

Marcia Zenk, Secretary